
MINUTES OF THE PARISH MEETING OF FILLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT
FILLEIGH VILLAGE HALL ON THE  05 SEPTEMBER 06

Present were:  Mr Watts, Mr Smalley, Mr Bowen, Mr Dennis, Mr S Cook and
Mrs Toms

Apologies:  Mr A Cook 

Minutes of the last meeting were read and signed as correct.

15.  Matters Arising:  Rural watch signs were to be put up within the
next few weeks.

16.  Road from Filleigh Garage (Farthing Lake Cross) to East Heddon
Cross.  Mr S Cook and Mrs V Cook declared an interest.  It was resolved
that the council write to DCC to arrange a site meeting to decide how to
slow the traffic.

17.  The Chairman reported on the stone dedication to the scouts.  £1100
had already been donated ant with two more donations to come it was
hoped the income and expenditure would balance out.  The mypex costing
£44.97 and Mrs Mather 100 x £4.00 for teas had already been paid from
the Community Fund.

18.  Mr Smalley read a letter he had sent on behalf of the Parish
Council in response to the Draft Regional Spatial Strategy for the South
West 
2006 – 2026.

19.  The chairman had heard a rumour that village halls would lose their
charity relief on their rates.  This would mean an extra £440 for
Filleigh Village Hall.  It was resolved that the Clerk write to John
Sunderland to oppose this.

20.  Cheques:-  St Paul’s (grant).. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
. £400.00
                V Cook (half year salary). . . . . . . . . . . . .
£175.00
                South Molton Information Office (DCC).   £15.00
Proposed Mr Dennis, seconded Mrs Toms.

21.  It was resolved that the Clerk apply for a grant towards the bus
shelter from the UK Villages Community Kitty.

22.  It was decided to ask Colin Dayment if he could repair the tree
guard on the triangle.  An estimate to be sent to Joe Deasey DCC copy to
Joe Tucker.

23.  Mr Tucker reported that he had a fund available at his discretion
which we could apply to for a grant towards the bus shelter.  The Clerk
was to send off an application.

24.  Date of next meeting 05 December 06.  Has had to be changed to the
12 December 06


